
Public notice for the 2021-2022 Annual Monitoring Network Plan Addendum 1 

Event Description 

Notice of Public Comment Period: April 9, 2022 – May 10, 2022 

Changes to the Asheville-Buncombe Air Quality Agency’s (ABAQA) Board of Education Site during 2022 
will be available for public comments from April 9, 2022 to May 10, 2022.  The U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) has offered the ABAQA a collocation shelter for sensors to install at the Board 
of Education site.  For the collocation shelter to be accessible to the public, the regulatory monitors will 
need to be relocated off of the roof onto the ground.  This proposed change is required to be published 
for a 30-day public comment period and submitted to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
for concurrence. 

Information:  The 2021-2022 Ambient Air Monitoring Annual Network Monitoring Plan Addendum 1 will 
be posted for 30 days on the division’s website starting on Friday, April 8, 2022.  People who are unable 
to access the document via the website may contact Patrick Butler using the contact information below 
to make arrangements to review it or obtain a copy. 

Comment Procedures:  All persons interested in these matters are invited to comment.  Email 
comments to DENR.DAQ.Ask_Ambient@lists.ncmail.net or mailed to: 

Patrick Butler 
NC Division of Air Quality 
1641 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-1641 
 
(919) 707-8719 
(919) 707-8402 (fax) 
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